PHS Band Booster Meeting
Tuesday, August 9, 2016
Present:
Will & Alana Winegeart, Carter & Kathy Pirtle, Lisa & Paul Smith, Stefanie Ponce, Trudy Sprinkle, Lucy Soria
Old Business
· Reviewed and approved the meeting minutes from last month.

Financial Report
· July’s financial report was reviewed.  Ending balance was $31,020.69.
· It was decided that all financial reports would be submitted on a cash basis, not accrual.  
· Lisa requested board approval to pay the deposit for Tour-rific for 2 charter buses & booking deposit ($2,100) of which we will get $300 (booking deposit) after the trip, the final payment to Pampa H2O ($250) & Alana Winegeart for expenses from the banquet.  Board approved all expenditures.  
· All signatures were obtained for the updated bank account.
New Business
Parent Meeting

· Parent t-shirts (matching to the kids travel shirts) & student buttons will be sold at the parent meeting on Friday, August 12.  Buttons will be $5/ea or 3/$12 & t-shirts will be $10.  This will be the ONLY time the t-shirts are sold, but button orders can be taken throughout the year.
· Once button orders are tallied, we will decide if a work day is needed to get them made.  
· Parent Meeting agenda items were discussed:
· Section Parents – Ashley Orand mentioned she might be interested for trombones.
· Alana – March-a-Thon, Yard Signs, Booster Club meetings
· Lisa – Financials & student accounts
· Kathy – Section Parent Role, need for chaperones, people to pull the trailer & Carter’s Shot Facebook page
· Trudy – Facebook & Order Form for t-shirts & buttons
· Lucy will translate
· Trudy will also create an agenda for the Officers for the parent meeting of who’s talking about what & forward that to the Officers & Dr. Kraemer, so he can include it in slide show.
· Stefanie & whoever else is available will work a table at the Parent meeting to have parents sing in along with encouraging them to sign up for general help, trailer haulers, chaperones & section parents.  She will also have t-shirt & button order forms & envelopes available.  
Volunteers
· Each bus will need 2 chaperones in addition to the band directors.  It needs to be understood by these individuals that their assistance will be needed during the show & that they are required to pay for their own meal.
· Kathy will work with Mr. Benton to develop a volunteer/chaperone expectation sheet, so duties are clear to these individuals.

· Dr. Kraemer will be asked to notify the students of their expectations towards the sponsors.  In the past, some students have refused to listen to the chaperones.  They need to be made aware that the chaperones word is as good as the directors when asked to do or not do something. 

March-A-Thon – Friday, August 19 
· Kathy & Carter will get trash bags & have water ready for the March-a-Thon.

· We will need 5 vehicles to help block traffic during the March-a-Thon.

· Parents are encouraged to participate.  They can follow along the route to raise awareness.  It will start at 7:00 pm at the Band Hall.

Facebook Page

· Trudy will communicate the link to Carter’s Shots Facebook page after the parent meeting.
Yard Signs

· Dr. Kraemer sent Alana the list of who has/hasn’t turned in their yard signs.  We will mention the need for these to be returned ASAP at the parent meeting.  Once we feel we have all that are going to be turned in, we will need to verify the number we have & order new ones if need be.  We are probably going to need to order additional stands to replace those that have broken.  

Marching Contest (October)
· There were quite a few 2 liter bottles of cokes left from the band carnival.  We will use the cokes & cups for the celebration after marching contest.  

Storage Buildings

· The Boosters have 2 storage units, one at J&J Storage & the “Blue Monster” (a trailer) located at the Hoover Volunteer Fire Department.  
· The unit located at J&J is small & currently packed & we pay $300/yr.  

· The “Blue Monster” is a large enclosed trailer that is weather resistant & is owned by the Booster Club.
· It was proposed to clean up, paint and purchase shelving units & storage bins for the “Blue Monster” in order to have organized storage for the items we will keep from the small unit & to eliminate the small storage unit.  

· Hoover has agreed to let us keep the Blue Monster on their property free of charge, in exchange, William told them we would clean up the lot that it currently is sitting on.  
· After we clean up the parking lot at Hoover, William will arrange for Douthit to move the Blue Monster from its current location in the parking lot to the East side along the fence line.  
· The board approved the changes in storage as requested.

· We will have a cleanup day @ Hoover on September 3 @ 9:00 am.
· Another day will be scheduled to clean out the smaller unit & move remaining items to the Blue Monster after it has been moved to the new location @ Hoover. 
General Items
· Opening next year’s Pool Party to the families of the band students was discussed.  It was thought this might be a good way to get to know parents & hopefully get them more involved with the band.  Consideration of charging a small fee ($1-$5/person) for non-band students & not allowing younger siblings to attend without an adult staying were ideas.  
· Sherry Seabourn is requesting all Booster Club submit officer names to be listed on the website.  Paul will send this information to Sherry.
· Carter Pirtle made a directory of all the band students from the pictures he took during uniform sign outs.  Once all pictures have been obtained (a few are still missing) he will forward the file to Trudy & she will make copies for all the band boosters & directors.  
· The trailer has been cleaned out & the supplies are currently being stored in the basement of Winegeart Funeral Home.  

· At our September meeting we need to be sure to discuss all events around contest.
Upcoming Events
· Friday, August 12 – Parent Meeting in PHS Auditorium @ 7:00 pm 

· Friday, August 12 – Rescheduled Pool Party @ Pampa H2O @ 8:00 pm

· Saturday, August 13 – DCI Finals Live Steaming Party @ 4:00 pm in the PHS Band Hall

· Monday, August 15 – PISD Faculty/Staff Breakfast Performance @ 10 am – performance @ ~11:00 am
· Tuesday, August 16 – Band Booster Officer only Meeting @ 6:30 pm

· Thursday, August 18 – Meet the Harvesters @ 8:00 pm @ Harvester Field

· Friday, August 19 – March-A-Thon @ 7:00 pm

· Monday, August 22 – Evening Rehearsal 5:00 pm – 9:00 pm

· Wednesday, August 24 – 1st day of school

· Friday, August 26 – Football @ Littlefield

· Monday, August 29 – Evening Rehearsal 5:00 pm – 9:00 pm
Action Items
	#
	Action Item
	PPR
	Due Date

	1
	Agenda for Parent Meeting – create, verify & send to Dr. K
	Trudy
	8/11/2016

	2
	T-shirt & Button Order Form
	Lisa
	8/12/2016

	3
	Update yard sign list
	Alana
	8/16/2016

	4
	Volunteer/chaperone expectation sheet
	Kathy
	8/16/2016

	5
	Communication to the students of their expectations towards the sponsors
	Dr. K
	8/16/2016

	6
	Contact United to make sure they are aware of the March-a-thon
	Kathy
	8/16/2016

	7
	Communicate the link to Carter’s Shots Facebook page
	Trudy
	8/16/2016

	8
	Booster Club contact names to be sent to Sherry Seabourn
	Paul
	8/16/2016

	9
	Have trash bags & water for March-a-thon
	Kathy & Carter
	8/19/2016

	10
	Get count of yard signs & order additional ones as necessary
	Alana & Lisa
	8/31/2016

	11
	Finish photos of band students for buttons & directory
	Carter
	8/31/2016

	12
	Clean up parking lot @ Hoover
	All
	9/3/2016

	13
	Measure Blue Monster & purchase shelving 
	Will
	9/15/2016

	14
	Make copies of directory for all officers & directors
	Trudy
	9/15/2016

	15
	Contact Douthit to move Blue Monster
	Will
	9/30/2016


Upcoming Meeting

Tuesday, August 16, 2016 – OFFICERS ONLY
6:30 pm
PHS Band Hall
Tuesday, September 13, 2016 

6:30 pm – Executive Session (Officers)

7:00 pm – General Attendance – ALL are invited

PHS Band Hall

